
 
 
 
 

SUPPLEMENTAL REPORTS & COMMUNICATIONS I 
Office of the City Clerk  

 
City Council of the City of Napa 

Regular Meeting 
September 1, 2020 

 
FOR THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NAPA: 

 
EVENING SESSION:  

 
12.  PUBLIC COMMENT: 

• Letter from Chris Craiker received on August 26, 2020 (over 500 words).  
• Letter from Chris Craiker received on August 27, 2020 (less than 500 words).*  

 
13. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:  
 
13.A. Water Supply Contract with Congress Valley Water District. 

• PowerPoint Presentation by City Staff.  
• Letter received from Valerie Clemen, Coombs & Dunlap, on behalf of Congress Valley Water 

District Board dated September 1, 2020.  
 
 
 
 

*EMAIL OR HANDWRITTEN COMMENTS WILL BE READ INTO THE RECORD BY CITY STAFF 
DURING THE MEETING. 
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“COMMENT TO COUNCIL FOR SEPTEMBER 1, 2020 MEETING – PLEASE READ” 

To the honorable Mayor of Napa and honorable council persons 

Subject- Building Department 

Your honors: 

My recent register business section article regarding your City Building Department 
raised a few eyebrows. I wish to be abundantly clear that my support for the staff and 
workers are very serious. The City is missing a golden opportunity to move into the 
21st-century by going all E- filing. 

“My Letter to City Manager Potter regarding my Architex column” 

Steve, if I appeared to add," personal comments and a tone” to my article, it was out of 
exasperation of a difficult process for a professional, let alone a homeowner, to 
navigate. I apologize if I appeared too subjective but, as a professional who has tried 
repeatedly to get permits and information, it is hard to maintain objectivity. 

Make no mistake, the intent of my article was to support the City Building Department. 
My comments were positive for the personnel and negative regarding the process they 
have to go through.  I did talk to Jason Williams and believe me he was most helpful 
and factual.   

Just so you know, we don’t have to wait in the lobby, but we have to make 
appointments weeks in advance and wait outside. The counter people are most 
courteous, helpful and accommodating. Once we are connected, all works well. 

Let me tell you our history with one project. I'm trying to reconstruct the process from 
calendar notes, so forgive me if I'm off a day or so: 

•We started a renovation in February 2020, just as COVID started to hit
•The Community Development Dept shut down in March and new rules emerged
•We made an appointment mid-May for the first submittal
•We submitted on June 9, 2020.
•We made a new appointment for resubmittal of the renovation on June 14th or

15th 2020. 
•We submitted all seven sets of plans June 29th, 2020.
•We received the first Review comments on July 17, 2020, a reasonable timeline,

and immediately made revisions. 
•We made a new appointment for resubmittal about July 20th or 21st for a

submittal appointment on July 29th. 
• We made the appointment and resubmitted on the 29th
•We called on or about August 10th and were told the plans should be processed

that week and available around August 14th. No appointment was made since 

(Not  Read - Over 500 Words)
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it wasn't clear if the plans would be complete or more information was 
required.  

• I called today Tuesday August 18th and left a message about 9:00, although the 
Department voicemail is terribly flawed. (see below)  Joanne called back and 
said plans were ready to pick up on Friday August 21st and we had to make an 
appointment, however  I was told an encroachment permit had to be filed with 
Public Works, and the earliest we could make an appointment was Monday 
with Bret.  While Joanne was able to make an appointment for me, when I was 
transferred to Bret's line, I got a voicemail and no way of confirming he'd be 
there.  

• Our records show the Encroachment permit was submitted on July 29, 2020.  

We are used to making multiple submittals, revising and returning plans and working 
with building staff in the past. Now with all the appointments to drop off or to pick up the 
permit, and lack of communication by other departments, it becomes frustrating.  
 
 It's not uncommon for a submittal such as the Encroachment permit to be lost or 
misplaced. This happens all the time by both parties, but if we had electronic submittals, 
both parties can easily look, check or resubmit. And when so much time lapses, all 
kinds of docs get lost or miss filled.  
 
And what does the City do with 7 sets of plans submitted? Store them? Recycle? How 
many trees must give their lives for a permit?  
 
While we are looking at improvements, the voicemail of both the Building and Planning 
department is pathetic. While other departments allow you to immediately go into 
English or Spanish and then transfer to individual stations, Community Development 
appears to discourage and minimize public access. There’s no reason why a human 
voice couldn’t answer the phones and transfer accordingly. If and when voicemail is 
required, it should be easy to choose English Spanish or go directly to stations. Try it 
and see.  
 
I am more than willing to work with the Community Development department to see 
what improvements can be implemented. As I noted in my article, there are alternate 
processes out there and change is never easy, but E-filing is the future.  
 
I also suggested to Jason having a meeting with builders, developers and stakeholders 
to discuss options. I'm more than happy to implement this.  
 
Please search Architex-corner. Or read the article in the link below.  
https://napavalleyregister.com/business/chris-craikers-architex-angle-want-a-building-permit-
get-in-line/article_a1e01501-33f4-58ff-827b-cf336a0107b7.html 
 
Most Sincerely, 

 
   
Chris Craiker AIA/NCARB 
President/Architect 
Cal.Lisc# 013566 
chris@craiker.com 

https://napavalleyregister.com/business/chris-craikers-architex-angle-want-a-building-permit-get-in-line/article_a1e01501-33f4-58ff-827b-cf336a0107b7.html
https://napavalleyregister.com/business/chris-craikers-architex-angle-want-a-building-permit-get-in-line/article_a1e01501-33f4-58ff-827b-cf336a0107b7.html
mailto:chris@craiker.com


From: Julia Conatser
To: Clerk
Cc: Craiker Office
Subject: Comment to council for Sept. 2020
Date: Thursday, August 27, 2020 3:44:31 PM
Attachments: Chris Craiker Letter to City Council- condensed .pdf

[EXTERNAL]
Hello, 
On behalf of Chris Craiker, I have attached below the condensed letter to be read at the next
City Council meeting. If you could please have it read in the evening it would be greatly
appreciated. 
Thank you! 

-- 

Julia Conatser,

Administrative Assistant
Craiker Architects and Planners
3154 Browns Valley Rd. 
Napa, CA 94558
Office: 707-224-5060
www.craiker.com
julia@craiker.com

Read into the record - less than 500 words)

mailto:julia@craiker.com
mailto:clerk@cityofnapa.org
mailto:chris@craiker.com
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.craiker.com%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cclerk%40cityofnapa.org%7C8e2ab54449474c59029808d84ada867c%7C7c2235c73aee4099a6c4bde6470cfa85%7C0%7C0%7C637341650707112663&sdata=MxD8Kq3BBkQR9IaeDOLATsAyB98NK4Sy5UzUYQVqK6Y%3D&reserved=0
mailto:julia@craiker.com
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Water Supply 
Contract with 

Congress Valley 
Water District

City Council
September 1, 2020

Phil Brun, Utilities Director

City Council Meeting
9/1/2020
Supplemental I - 13.A.
From: City Staff
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Overview of Contract

 Supplied water to 
District since 1951

 Current contract expires 
July 1, 2022

 Specified Service Area

 Up to 140 Services (101 currently)

 Up to 100 AF of water per year (50 
AF in 2019)

 Outside Rates

 Water can be used for domestic, 
agriculture and winery purposes
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Current Status

 Draft LAFCO Water/Wastewater MSR analyzed five 
options for District and recommend dissolution 
and outside service connections to each customer.

 Land Use Element in General Plan Update does not 
currently address lands outside the City’s RUL like 
the District.

 District has submitted request to City to negotiate 
a contract extension.
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Options
Status Quo Expand City SOI Individual Outside 

Customers
 Most efficient 

option.

 Allows City to 
impose 
contractual 
limitations and 
obligations under 
contract with 
another 
government 
entity

 District’s 
preferred option

 Align City land 
use authority with 
municipal 
services

 Should be 
considered in 
General Plan 
Update

 Other parcels 
beyond District 
would need to be 
considered in 
SOI analysis

 Individual 
agreements

 No restrictions on 
water use other 
than size of 
meter

 District wants to 
remain in place 
to represent 
property owner’s 
interests

Staff 
Recommendation

Desirable but 
Challenging

Undesirable for City
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Action Requested

Consider options for continuing water 
service to Congress Valley Water District 
and direct staff to negotiate an 
amendment to the contract.
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Additional Maps
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From: Valerie E. Clemen
To: Clerk
Subject: City Council Meeting Submission: Item 13.A. 258-2020 Water Supply Contract with Congress Valley Water District
Date: Tuesday, September 1, 2020 9:53:05 AM
Attachments: CVWD LAFCO Service Review response 0720.pdf

[EXTERNAL]
Dear Clerk,

On behalf of the Congress Valley Water District Board, I am submitting the attached document for
consideration during this evening’s meeting. It does not need to be read aloud, but we did want it to
be included and made part of the record.

Thank you,
Val
_____________________
Valerie E. Clemen
Coombs & Dunlap, LLP
1211 Division Street
Napa, CA 94559
(707) 252-9100 - Main 
(707) 252-8516 - Fax
vclemen@coombslaw.com

 New Office Hours for Coombs & Dunlap, LLP:  8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday
through Friday.  Closed 12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. for lunch.

mailto:VClemen@coombslaw.com
mailto:clerk@cityofnapa.org
mailto:vclemen@coombslaw.com
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